








From: Christopher Tan
To: PLANNING & ZONING COMMISSION
Subject: FW: ATTN - RE 5/27 Planning and Zoning Meeting - 836 Hillside Ave.
Date: Wednesday, May 27, 2020 2:15:33 PM

Hello,
 
I am forwarding a second correspondence I have received regarding 836
Hillside.
 
 
 

 
From: Theodore Kempf <tkempf333@gmail.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, May 27, 2020 1:19 PM
To: Christopher Tan <ctan@albanyca.org>
Subject: ATTN - RE 5/27 Planning and Zoning Meeting - 836 Hillside Ave.
 

Warning: This email originated from outside the City of Albany. Think before you click!
To the Albany Planning and Zoning Commission,
 
I am writing to oppose the proposed design for the prospective residence at 836 Hillside Avenue.  My objection is not to the construction
of a new home on this lot. We look forward to welcoming our soon-to-be new neighbors.  Rather, our objection to the proposed style. It
does not fit within even broadly defined styles of the other homes in our part of the neighborhood. 
 
We are also purely guessing at the real-world look at street height because no height frames were ever created to visibly mark the height
of the proposed construction. We do oppose any design that would add a story on top of a ground-level story as it is not: 1) in keeping
with the design of all  other homes on the downhill side of Hillside Avenue, 2) creates a claustrophobic and narrow environment on the
already tight-spaced street, and 3)  the Residential Planning Application Form lists the maximum height as 18 feet above street level and
the Notice of Virtual Public Hearing states 20 feet.   This represents the first incongruence of between the forms filed and the notice
provided.  We are also concerned that the proposed lot coverage is 25% greater than Albany’s Basic Residential Site Regulations permit,
at 55%. The max lot coverage is 30% and this design is stating over 50%! The proposed new construction should adhere more closely to
the Basic Residential Regulations which govern the designs of all homes in Albany. 
 
Lastly, the design of the home would create an unfavorable view from my backyard as it would stare straight up to the underside of the
proposed new construction. If the home design followed Hillside Avenue design norms, for the downhill side of the street, then the
proposed new home at 836 Hillside would follow the downslope of the hill and not present an unorthodox and megalithic view from my
backyard. The proposed design would engulf my home—effectively leaving it sitting in a hole. Every time I run up Catherine’s Walk, I
am taken aback at the sheer height which the newly constructed home there imposes.   This serves as an example of how the raised
foundation and raised height designs simply do not fit the neighborhood without negatively affecting the other homes on Hillside.
Existing Elevations must be taken into account as neither home to either side of 836 Hillside have any elevation above garage level. 
 
To be clear, the opposition is not to new construction, but to the proposed design.   Please, let us keep the design and feel of Hillside
Avenue in tact, while still welcoming new folks to the neighborhood.
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Kind Regards,

Residents of 840 Hillside Avenue.
 


